
  

Early Notice and Public Review of a Proposed  
Activity in a Federal Flood Risk Management Standard Designated Floodplain 

 
 
To: All Interested Agencies, Groups and Individuals 
 
This is to give notice that HUD under 24 CFR Part 50 has determined that the following proposed action 
under Resilient Communities Infrastructure Program (RCIP) Project Number 55LDRC7801 is located 
in the Federal Flood Risk Management Standard (FFRMS) floodplain, and Terrebonne Parish 
Consolidated Government (TPCG) will be identifying and evaluating practicable alternatives to locating 
the action within the floodplain and the potential impacts on the floodplain from the proposed action, as 
required by Executive Order 11988, as amended by Executive Order 13690, in accordance with HUD 
regulations at 24 CFR 55.20 in Subpart C Procedures for Making Determinations on Floodplain 
Management and Protection of Wetlands. The proposed project location is at 200 Aviation Road in 
Houma, Terrebonne Parish. The extent of the FFRMS floodplain was determined using a 0.2 percent 
flood approach. The Aviation and Avionics Workforce Development Training Program (AAWDTP)” 
to train aviation maintenance technicians to boost economic opportunities in the area for skilled 
labor and one that reflects the industry needs in the area. The workforce development program 
plans to encompass airframe and mechanical training to support the local and regional need for 
aviation technicians. The curriculum will integrate hands-on experience, theoretical knowledge, and 
practical skills to prepare graduates for the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) certification and 
real-world aircraft maintenance challenges. This new program will allow for a specialized 
workforce/career pathway for students while creating a sustainable economic boost to the 
hurricane-impacted area. The project will include the renovation of the interior of the three hangars 
on the existing footprint of the buildings. Approximately 3.20 acres of the project takes place within 
Special Flood Hazard Area (SFHA) Zone AE. There are no anticipated impacts to the floodplain, 
construction will be renovation of the interior of existing structures.  
 
There are three primary purposes for this notice. First, people who may be affected by activities in the 
floodplain and those who have an interest in the protection of the natural environment should be given an 
opportunity to express their concerns and provide information about these areas. Commenters are 
encouraged to offer alternative sites outside of the floodplain, alternative methods to serve the same 
project purpose, and methods to minimize and mitigate project impacts on the floodplain. Second, an 
adequate public notice program can be an important public educational tool. The dissemination of 
information and request for public comment about the floodplain can facilitate and enhance Federal efforts 
to reduce the risks and impacts associated with the occupancy and modification of these special areas. 
Third, as a matter of fairness, when the Federal government determines it will participate in actions taking 
place in the floodplain, it must inform those who may be put at greater or continued risk. 
 
Written comments must be received by TPCG at the following email address on or before January 8th, 
2025: terrebonneenvironmental@csrsinc.com.  A full description of the project may be reviewed below.  
 
 
 






